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Thursday 19th of June 2025  

Important Upcoming Events 2025 
20 June 

TOMORROW 
Matariki - School is CLOSED  

27 June Whānau Friday  
9am Whole school assembly TKA presenting some of their learning 
3pm School closes for the end of term 2 

14 July  8.50am School opens for term 3 

15 July 
  NEW ITEM 

Vision/hearing screening for 
New Entrants who have not had/ completed their B4 School Check 
Children who have no previous record.  
* If any parent/guardian does not wish their child to be checked could they 
please inform the school 

25 July 
 

TEACHER ONLY DAY - SCHOOL IS CLOSED.  
Staff undertaking PLD in implementation of the new Mathematics curriculum 

26 June 
NEW ITEM 

Book Battle competition for selected Y 5/6 ākonga. 

29 July 5.30pm Board meeting in the staffroom, everyone welcome 

 
 

 

 

 

 

 



 

 UPDATE FROM THE PRINCIPAL  
 Kia ora koutou  
 Ngā mihi kia koutou  
 
 

We farewelled Jennifer Bates today - each kete has had an opportunity to give their goodbye, 
thank you and ‘go well’ messages to Mrs Bates. Thank you for everything you have given and 
achieved at our kura Jen - we will definitely miss you! 
 
On the first day of next term we will be welcoming Mrs Marie Greig who will be joining us as our 
new Office Manager. Marie has extensive administrative experience, alongside a great set of ‘front 
facing’ skills. We are confident that she will quickly adapt into the role - please be patient and 
show atawhai as Marie learns new names and systems. 
 
PUANGA/MATARIKI CELEBRATIONS 
Matariki is a time for remembrance, celebrating the present and looking to the future. 
Matariki is a time of reflection, celebrations and preparation.  
 

-​ Matariki Hunga Nui - Remembrance, honouring those we have lost since the last 

rising Matariki 

-​ Matariki Ahunga Nui - Celebrating the present, gathering together to give thanks for 

what we have 

-​ Matariki Manako Nui - Looking forward to the promise of a new year. 

 

Matariki mā puanga means Matariki (Pleiades) and Puanga (Rigel) and this phrase acknowledges 

the relationship between these stars. Both Matariki and Puanga rise in the eastern sky before the 

sun during the winter period, however some tribes and regions of the country look to Puanga 

instead of Matariki as the main marker of the New Year. 

While the stars that mark the beginning of the Yew year may vary in some regions the themes that 

underpin the ceremony and celebration are the same. We acknowledge our past, celebrate the 

present and look forward to a bright and prosperous future. The phrase Matriki mā Puanga is 

essentially a reminder that regardless of our different backgrounds, origins, and practices we use 

this celebration to come together and share the many unique elements that shape our identity. 

The 2025 theme of Matariki mā Puanga is all about inclusion, embracing diversity and celebrating 

Matariki together. Matariki and Puanga are stars that sit in the night sky together to signal the 

start of the Māori new year for different iwi. Matariki mā Puanga acknowledges and embraces the 

different traditions, stars and tikanga around celebrating the Māori New Year, recognising the 

regional variations. We can all connect to the core values of Matariki and Puanga and embrace the 

diverse ways for marking the new year. Mātauranga (traditional knowledge) is not held by one 

person in one place - it is held by many people across the motu. We can all play a part in learning 

and sharing mātauranga so that regional Matariki or Puanga traditions thrive for generations. 

 

          Everyone had ‘loads of fun’ this afternoon learning more (in their house groups) about 

Puanga/Matariki, Māori crafts and games. 

 
Whānau Hui for our Māori Whānau 
Ka pai to those who were able to attend our whānau hui this morning, and thank you to everyone 
who completed the survey online - this assists us with future direction too. 
 
 



 
SURVEY REGARDING COHORT ENTRY FOR NEW ENTRANTS 
Have you given us your opinion regarding Hokowhitu School adopting a cohort entry policy from 
2026? If you have an opinion and have NOT yet completed the survey, please complete the ONE 
question survey before the closing date of 27 June. 
COHORT ENTRY SURVEY - CLICK HERE!  
 
BOOK BATTLE COMPETITION 
Congratulations and ‘good luck’ to the following ākonga who have been selected to participate in 
this event next week.  
Harrison, Amos, Aarush, Georgia, Ava, Carlos, Minoo, Ruby and Anne. 
Special thanks to Mrs Gifford Moore who trained the squad, and to Harrison and Carlos’ parents 
who are providing transport to Levin. 
 
ATTENDANCE LAST WEEK 
Unfortunately we didn’t meet our winter target for attendance last week, with only 74% of the 
ākonga present for 90% or more of the week. Let’s make a really big effort next week, to see if we 
can meet/exceed our target of 78% over the full term. 
 
A MESSAGE FROM THE PUBLIC HEALTH NURSES 
Free clinic 
Our Public Health Nurses are running a clinic to assess students who have a sore throat and cannot 
access a GP service. The nurses will be able to do throat swabs, if required. Prescriptions will be 
provided for any child who needs antibiotics. 
Address 
200 Broadway Avenue, Palmerston North. 
Clinic times 
No appointment required 
School holidays - Drop-in clinic Monday 30 th June to Friday 11 th July 8 am - 4 pm  
Term time – 8 am - 9 am and 3pm - 4 pm  
For other times please call 06 350 9110 between 9 am – 3 pm for an appointment. 

ICAS ASSESSMENT  

ICAS ASSESSMENT Hokowhitu School is offering students the opportunity to be involved in the ICAS     
Assessments for 2025. ICAS is an online academic competition that gives students the opportunity to 
challenge their higher order thinking and problem-solving skills in English, Mathematics, Science, 
Writing,  Spelling Bee, and Digital Technologies.   

Whānau wanting their child to participate in the ICAS Assessment can register and pay for it by using 
the online Parent Page accessible by following the link below. All assessments are done online and 
will be completed at school during term 3.   

A timetable will come out early term 3 with assessment dates.   

- Parent Page link https://shop.icasassessments.com/pages/parent-payment/WIE149  

- Parent code - WIE149   

Registration Closes Monday 28th of July 2025.  
If you have any questions please email Mr Hawkins (r.hawkins@hokowhitu.school.nz) the 
organiser of ICAS Assessment for Hokowhitu School.  

 
 

Wishing everyone a lovely long weekend - enjoy the puanga/matariki celebrations on offer around 
the city. 

 

Nāku noa, nā 

Lin 

 

https://forms.gle/fSEkUsHVMpFXqrJh6


 
Important Information for Parents & Guardians  

 
- Please respect the privacy of all ākonga when taking photos or videos.  
Please do not publish any photos containing other children from any school event.  

- Please look out for kete newsletters - these include additional specific dates/events for 
that kete.  
 

 
Ways to Contact The Office When Your Child Will Be Late Or Absent  
Email - office@hokowhitu.school.nz  
Phone (You can also leave a voicemail) - 06 357 9667  
App - See how to download the App below  
https://hokowhituprimary.apps.school.nz/  
School cell phone (you can ring or text this number) - 027 357 9021  

Please contact us as soon as you know your child will be late or is not coming to school as it can 
take a long  time to contact everybody that doesn’t contact us. We do this to ensure your child is 
safe and not a missing  child. Please do not contact the teacher directly, they don’t always see 
emails when they are teaching. Thank you.  

 

Please download our school App if you haven't already, all IMPORTANT/URGENT 
notifications will come through this channel. Follow the directions as stated below 

 

 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 

 



 
SPORTS  

BADMINTON (Years 4,5 & 6) - This is OPEN on Kindo NOW.  

Key Details  
Dates: Tue 22 Jul to Tue 16 Sep 2025 (8 weeks – No Play on 26 Aug)  
Venue: CET Arena 4, 61 Pascal Street, Palmerston North  
Who: Years 4, 5 & 6 players  
Cost: $40 per player  
Time: from 3:30pm-5.30pm  
Teams: 3 players per team (boys, girls or mixed)  

To register follow the link here - https://shop.tgcl.co.nz/shop/q2.shtml?shop=Hokowhitu%20School. 

Registrations close at 3pm on Friday 27th June - No late registrations can be accepted. If you need a 

uniform, please make sure you put the uniform hire option in your cart.  

Coaches/Managers - If you have results or photos for the newsletter, please send through to  
office@hokowhitu.school.nz  

Sports available at Hokowhitu School for 2025  

We will let you know in upcoming newsletters when these sports are open on Kindo. 
(Please note Rugby and Winter Soccer are CLUB sports, these ARE NOT offered at Hokowhitu School).  

Term 1  Term 2  Term 3  Term 4 

Netball -  

Years 5 & 6 

Basketball -  

Years 3 - 6 

Futsal - Years 3 - 6  Summer Soccer - Years 0 - 6 

Summer Hockey -  

Years 1 - 6 

Winter Hockey -  

Years 1 - 6 

Badminton - Years 4, 5 & 6  Netball - Years 0 - 4 

Badminton -  

Years 5 & 6 

  Summer Hockey - Years 0 - 6 

   Touch Rugby - Years 0 - 6 

   Volleyball - Years 4, 5 & 6  

T-Ball - Under 7s and under 9s 

These sports are  

available in term  
one and they 
close for  
registration in  
week 2 of term 1. 

These sports are  

available in term 
two and three and 
they close for 
registration in 
week 9 of term 1. 

These sports are available  
in terms three and/or four  
and registration closes in  
term 3. 

These sports are available 
in term four and they close 
for registration in term 3. 

 
 

If you have any sports related questions please feel free to contact our sports coordinators 

            Carlee Hodge - c.hodge@hokowhitu.school.nz OR Stacey Tayler - s.tayler@hokowhitu.school.nz 

 



 

ACHIEVEMENT AWARDS  

Te Kete Wakahuia  
Finn - For having a great shooting style. 

Jaspimran - For learning to slide her sounds together to say the word. 

Oliver - For being great at basketball. 

Alexander - For sliding his sounds together to read his words. 

Nalina - For showing more confidence when in the classroom. 

Maple - For always smiling and being happy to come to school. 

Zeen - For being great at basketball. 

Ruby - For reading her book to the class. Ka Pai!                                                                 

Casey - For being brave! 

Nia - For working hard on your reading and writing.  

Jack - For super basketball skills. Tino pai. 

Adrit - For super neat handwriting. Ka Pai!  

Te Kete Pounamu  
Welcome to Deekyn who has joined us in TKP! 

Hemi - For demonstrating the 'E' in STRIVE by showing enthusiasm during maths. Mahi tika ana! 

Vienna - For being a keen contributor when answering text comprehension questions at literacy workshops. Ka 
pai. 

Spencer - For positioning your body in places to maximise the chance of success. Tino pai! 

 

           Te Kete Manawa  
Asher - Great to see you willing to make contributions to our maths discussions.  

Ashpreet - For correctly applying spelling rules. 

Ayson - For taking care to set our work neatly in math and form numbers correctly. 

Nina - For improving instant  recall of number knowledge. 

Aadarsh - For a  nice job recalling spelling patterns and rules with your review in word study.  

Clyde Y - For a super improvement in your number knowledge. 

Cooper - For sharing your knowledge about salt  water with the class. 

Frankie - For demonstrating a good understanding of 2D shape properties. 

Jude - For a great effort sorting angles correctly in maths. 

Pray - For a great job correctly punctuating your sentences and including adjectives.  

Adi -  For trying hard to set out your  maths work correctly 

Finley - For having great recall in literacy and sharing rules about spelling. 

Lucy - For demonstrating a good understanding of a clock fact layout. 

Nitnem - For identifying the properties of 3D shapes. 

 

 

 
 



 

ACHIEVEMENT AWARDS  

Te Kete Aronui  
Joud - For great focus and spelling in literacy.  

Inwoo - For great effort and can do attitude in art. 

Qasim - For great focus and listening during learning.  

Madison - For excellent sentence writing in literacy.  

Te Kete Tangaroa  
Jordyn - Welcome to Hokowhitu School! 
Mason M - Great achievement in Maths. 
Olivia H - For an outstanding information report on possums. 
Anita - Excellent report writing with well crafted paragraphs. 
Marley - Great work in measurement. 
Charlotte - For an improvement in your homework. You have put in a lot of effort and it is great to see the 
improvement you have made. 
Alex - For diligently completing tasks. In writing you have written great topic sentences and strong paragraphs 
about your topic. 
Orla - For supporting others at Maths time while also completing assigned tasks. Awesome work, Orla! 

 

 

 

Yummy Sticker Collection  
We are once again collecting yummy stickers here at school, sticker charts are available to download on the 
yummy fruit website - www.yummyfruit.co.nz OR we have some copies in the school office. You can hand 

these to Mrs Orr or the school office. 

 

 
 
 
 



 
COMMUNITY NOTICES  

 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 

 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 



 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 

 
 
 

 

 

 

 

 



 

 

 

 

 

 

 

Palmerston North Marist Football Club 



 

 



 

 

 

 

 


